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Report on layout and performance of Knockcullen Rise/Knocklyon Road Junction
At the request of the Rathfarnham Area Committee it was agreed to examine the junction of Knockcullen Rise /Knocklyon Road.

The layout of the Knockcullen Rise / Knocklyon Road Junction has been examined. The following was observed;
• Whilst permanent boundaries and associated sightlines were generally found to satisfy current design standards, it was noted that foliage projecting beyond the boundary fence slightly reduced the exit sightline to the right (north).
• Some vehicles turning left on to Knocklyon Road experienced difficulty because of the tight radius of the left-out curve.
• The efficiency and capacity of the junction was slightly reduced by cars parking on the road in the vicinity of the mouth of the junction.
• The width of the Knocklyon Road immediately north of the junction is 6m, whilst south of the junction its width is 7m.
Three options were examined to improve the issues at this junction.
Option 1: Improve the geometry of the existing junction;

Please refer to drg no.SRD-100-01
• Realign kerb-line to south of junction to increase radius on left-out.
• Realign kerb–line on north side of junction in conjunction with above, to maintain junction width.

• Realign kerb-line on Knocklyon Road south of junction to provide 6m road width across the junction. This build-out will improve the exit sightline to the right.
• Provide traffic-calming platform north of junction to slow traffic on left-in movement.
• Upgrade existing Bus Stop to Kassel Kerbs.
• Encourage residents close to junction on Knockcullen Rise to park off-road where possible.
• Retain all existing trees along road edge to south of junction.
The estimated cost of Option 1 is €20,000.00.
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Option 2: Build new junction 30m south of existing junction;

Please refer to drg no. SRD-100-02
• Close existing junction of Knockcullen Rise and Knocklyon Road and create new junction 30m south of existing.
• A number of existing trees along Knocklyon Road would have to be removed as part of the works.
• When Knocklyon Road Realignment Scheme is carried out these works will be redundant, and would have to be removed.
The estimated cost of Option 2 is € 35,000.00.
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Option 3: Build new junction by extending Knockcullen Drive to Knocklyon Road.

Please refer to drg no.SRD-100-03
• Close existing junction of Knockcullen Rise and Knocklyon Road and create new junction by extending Knockcullen Drive.
• A number of existing trees along Knocklyon Road would have to be removed as part of the works.
• When Knocklyon Road Realignment Scheme is carried out these works will be redundant as levels will not tie in.
The estimated cost of Option 3 is € 90,000.00.
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Conclusion:

In light of the above, it is concluded that Option 1 (i.e., to improve the geometry of the existing junction) is the most economically advantageous solution. Sightlines to the right will be improved, left-out movement will be improved, and traffic entering the junction

from the right (north) will be slowed by the traffic calming platform.

It is recommended that Option 1 be approved and that an application be made for funding for 2014 under Low Cost Safety Improvement Works.
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